Father's Day Prayer Service

Edmonton Catholic Cemeteries invites all parishioners to join us in a *Father's Day Prayer Service* to be held at Holy Cross Cemetery, 14611 Mark Messier Trail NW, Sunday, June 19th at 2:00 p.m. Please join us for this special celebration as we remember to give thanks on Father's Day.

St. Joseph's Basilica Corpus Christi Mass and Procession

On **Sunday**, **June 26**, the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ, a special Mass and Procession of the Blessed Sacrament will be held at St. Joseph's Basilica. The Mass will be celebrated by Archbishop Richard Smith beginning at 12:15 p.m., followed by the procession with the Blessed Sacrament. We will proceed to prayer stations at the Edmonton General Hospital, St. Joachim's Parish, Ezio Farone Park and Grandin Park. The celebration will wrap us with a barbecue at Grandin Park. All are welcome.

For more information please call Father Paul Kavanagh, Director of Liturgy, at 780-469-1010, ext. 2264.

A Summer Ecumenical Institute July 6-9 Lutheran Theological Seminary, 114 Seminary Crescent, Saskatoon

"Acting Together: from Dialogue to Common Mission" includes workshops and a public event sponsored by the Commission on Faith & Witness of the Canadian Council of Churches. For more information contact 306-653-1633 or pce@ecumenism.net.

Men's Silent Retreat

Sanctum Retreat (near Caroline, Alberta) is offering a men's silent retreat June 17-19, concluding with lunch on Father's Day. Come celebrate a gift for the soul! For more information or to register, please call 1-888-442-0285, email sanctumre-treat@telus.net, or visit www.sanctumretreat.ca.

World Youth Day Leaders' Meeting

Tuesday, June 21, 7 p.m.
Pastoral and Administration Offices
(formerly the Catholic Pastoral Centre)
8421-101 Avenue

This meeting will update the leaders and pilgrims re: Days in the Diocese and WYD Info. Leaders - please bring with you any outstanding liability forms and/or payments for train travel (Malaga-Madrid). For more information contact Andrew 780-469-1010 ext. 2238 or youth@caedm.ca.

Retreats for those Approaching Retirement

Sanctum Retreat (near Caroline, Alberta) is offering two weekend retreats for men and women transitioning into retirement. The first is June 24-26 and the second, July 8-10. We welcome individuals to come to the quiet and rest awhile, and while so doing, to pause in gratitude and reflection, open to the movement of the Spirit in anticipation of the days and years ahead. For more information or to register, please call 1-888-442-0285, email sanctumretreat@telus.net, or visit www.sanctumretreat.ca.

愛民頓瑪利亞進教之佑華人天主堂|



堂區通訊 Parish Newsletter

二零一一年六月十二日 June 12, 2011 五旬節主日 『你們領受聖神吧!』

教宗六月祈禱意向:祈求聖神新興傳教聖召

(梵蒂岡電台訊) 普世教會即將於本週日(六月十二日) 慶祝聖神降臨節,「祈求聖神在基督徒團體中興起眾多的傳教聖召,致力奉獻拓展天主的國。」這是教宗本篤十六世向教友們提出的六月份祈禱意向。

「傳教使教會更新,使基督徒信仰和身份充滿青春活力。」教宗在今年世界傳教日文告中,呼應先教宗若望保祿二世《救主的使命》通諭,強調教會的本質是傳教,「教會不能閉關自守,而要向萬民宣講福音」。所有基督信徒和基督最後晚餐廳中的門徒一樣,都被召叫要在聖神的推動下宣講福音。「宣講和為福音做見證,這是基督徒為每一個人和為全人類所做的第一個服務,即是和所有的人分享天主的愛。天主的愛,在世界唯一救主耶穌基督身上圓滿地展現。」

教宗本篤十六世過去曾經強調,在今日世界的傳教工作,應採取對話交談的方式: 「今天的教會必須面對新的挑戰,教會應做好和不同文化與宗教交談的準備,設法與 每位有善意的人士攜手合作,建立各民族間的和睦共存。」

在聖神賦予生命下,我們都被召叫履行傳教的使命。傳教工作要求忍耐、遠見、勇氣 和謙遜,聆聽天主的聲音,敏於分辨時代的記號。教宗說:「教會的傳教精神不是別 的,就是要將自己已經領受的喜樂與人分享的動力。希望這喜樂常活潑地存在我們 內,並照耀苦難的世界。」

慈幼中文學招新生

由本堂主辦的慈幼中文學校現正招收二零 一一至二零一二年度新生。凡年滿三歲及 有興趣以粵語學習寫講讀中文的青少年均 歡迎報讀,今年並試辦成人班,主要為學 生家長和堂區教友而設,以會話為主。上 課時間為星期六上午九時半至中午十二 時,全年學費145元,七月十五日前報名 及交學費減收10元,報名表可在教堂接待 處索取,如有咨詢,請致電校長何呂芬 年,電話780-438-1678。

堂區通訊消息

在七、八月暑假期間,教友多出外旅遊或 回港探親,而堂區活動亦相應減少,堂區 通訊將於該段時間每四星期出版一次,今 年出版日期為七月三日及七月卅一日,八 月廿八日開始恢復每星期出版。 各小組如有消息須要公報,請預早來稿, 以便處理。多謝各位合作及留意。 *請留意,堂區通訊每期的<u>截稿日期</u>是出 版的前兩個主日上午十一時。

瓶罐回收運動報告

少青組於5月1日舉辦之瓶罐回收運動得款 \$453.25。這次瓶罐收入將透過天主教慈 善機構 Development & Peace為日本災後 重建之用。多謝各位教友支持!

英國聖公會 60 位神職人員將在聖神降臨節祝聖爲天主教司鐸

(梵蒂岡電臺訊)全英國大約有60位聖 公會神職人員在本周末聖神降臨瞻禮前 夕,將被祝聖爲天主教司鐸,幷在沃爾 辛厄姆聖母特別主教轄區工作。意大利 宗教新聞社稱,6月4日,有7位聖公會 牧師被倫敦紹斯瓦克的史密斯總主教祝 聖爲天主教司鐸,還有5位將干本星期 五6月10日在西敏寺由尼科爾斯總主教 手中接受鐸品。根據教宗頒布的宗座憲 章的規定,前聖公會神職人員將在沃爾 辛厄姆聖母特別主教轄區被祝聖爲天主 教司鐸。教宗本篤十六世發表的這道宗 座憲章是回應一些聖公會神職人員的請 求,他們願意與羅馬天主教會圓滿共 融。在聖神降臨節將要被祝聖爲天主教 司鐸的聖公會神職人員,參加了爲期14 周的培訓課程, 幷且還每周一天到倫敦 切爾西艾倫廳修道院研習。特別主教轄 區允許加入天主教的聖公會神職人員及 信徒保持某些聖公會的禮儀和傳統。今 年一月通過法令正式成立了特別主教轄 區,那時還任命前聖公會主教基斯·牛頓 爲該轄區的負責人。特別主教轄區最初 的幾位司鐸是今年元月接受天主教鐸品 的三位前聖公會主教,基斯·牛頓、約翰 ·布羅德赫斯特和安德魯·伯納姆,他們 幷獲得蒙席的頭銜。

The Beauty of Stewardship Bulletin reflections

Week of June 12th, 2011 (Pentecost Sunday)

The sins of the Church. Do we think that Jesus does not know them better than we do? Did He not know for whom He was dying? And where were the apostles while He was dying? But He loved the real Church, not an imaginary and ideal one. He died to make her holy and pure, not because she was already holy and pure. Christ loves his Church in whole, not only for what she is, but also for what she will become – "a new Jerusalem ... prepared as a bride adorned for her husband." (Revelation 21:02) (Rev. Raniero Cantalamessa, OFM Cap, Nothing More Beautiful catechist, May 5, 2011) **Reflection:** Do I instill hope in others by my words and actions? Do I ever wound the Body of Christ by judging those around me?

Action: I will do an examination of conscience each night this week on these two points.

主日彌撒捐獻 Sunday Collection

二零一一年六月四、五日 June 4 & 5, 2011

主日捐獻Sunday Collection \$2,817.33 聖若瑟書院St. Joseph College\$1,783.00 教宗慈善事務Papal Charities \$ 90.00 特別捐獻Special Offering \$ 65.00 其他捐獻Other Offering \$ 456.25

Publication of Parish Newsletter

During the months of July and August, parishioners usually make trips to other places or visit their families back in Hong Kong, so Parish activities are also much decreased. In consideration of such circumstances, the Parish Newsletter will be published only in July 3 & July 31 Regular weekly publication will resume on August 28.

Parish groups intending to publish any news please supply it ahead of time to facilitate arrangement. Thank you for your attention and cooperation.

Report on Bottle Drive for Development and Peace

The bottle drive on May 1st held by Adolescence Group had made a profit of \$453.25. The proceeds from this bottle drive will go to Development & Peace and Caritas Japan to help reconstruction and relief efforts there. Thank you for your support!

Our Lady of Victory Camp

Summer is coming, so send in your registration for Our Lady of Victory Camp! Share an exciting week of friendship, recreation, deepening your relationship with Jesus and learning about our faith. OLVC relies on the generosity of volunteers to cook and nurse. If you are able to volunteer in either of these areas or know of someone who may be interested please take a brochure home or contact Lisa at (403)347-4952. Information and brochures are available in the foer of the parish and on the OLVC website www..olvc.ab.ca